
  
The Four Way Test
Is it the TRUTH?

Is it FAIR to all concerned?
 
Will it build GOODWILL and
BETTER FRIENDSHIPS?
 
Will it be BENEFICIAL to all
concerned?
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This Week's Program
Program for December 10, 2015

Presenter: Green Valley High School Madrigals 

Program: Annual Christimas meeting at Green Valley High School

Student of the Month: Green Valley High School

No meeting at Wildhorse. Go to Green Valley HS

Scribes
      
12-10-15:  Bob Hulshouser
12--17-15: Brad Marx  
12-25-15:  Dark - Christmas

Rotary Recap: December 3,  2015
By:  Stephen Tucker & Jim Paxton

As usual, President Duane Frizell initiated Rotary Club Green Valley's
(RCGV) meeting at WildHorse Golf Club with a 7:00 a.m. bell and a
7:10 a.m. meeting start.  Past President Ashley Mahaney provided us
with a Rotary Moment about fond memories of growing up herself, in a
Rotary family.  She concluded with more recent revelations, including
her surprise at seeing who and how many members come out as
volunteers to do Rotary tasks. A half dozen guests and visiting
Rotarians were introduced to us. We were reminded that next week’s
meeting will be at Green Valley High School library, not the golf club.
Plugs were heard for the upcoming All Star Soccer game this
Wednesday, and upcoming officer and board elections,  December
17.

Past Pres Mike Peterson presided over Trivia and Happy Dollars and 
Birthday wishes.  A (terrible) birthday serenade was given for Debbie
Mitsch, Art Macarios, Jay Larsen, Don Havins, Jerry Gardberg and
Darcy Dougherty.  Kudos to RCGV stalwarts Jerry  G. for 15 years with
the Club, Judge Susan Johnson,  12 years,  Past District Governor
 Larry Skaggs, 12 years, and Christine Smith, six years . Happy and
Dammit  Dollars were collected from many,  including Dave McGovern,
an early leaver; Ashley, who went to California; and from Stephen
Silberkraus, who not only made the meeting, but was early.   Art
Macarios put in a dollar for turning 80!.  Jim Paxton  celebrated his ski
trip, and Gerry Holinski was happy about Chamber happenings.   Greg
Bruce was happy about his Cancun trip and about the Broncos' win. 
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Birthdays
Weldon E. Havins
MD JD
December 09

Jay Larsen 
December 11

Arthur J. Macarios 
December 12

Jerome M.
Gardberg 
December 27

Wedding Anniversaries
Janet C.
Pancoast 
Dec 27

George Edward
Baggott 
Dec 28

Larry G. Bettis 
Dec 28

Jerome M.
Gardberg 
Dec 28

James Frey 
Jan 01

   
Events
December 2015
12/09 -  All-Star Soccer
Game--SHIFT 1
12/09 -  All-Star Soccer
Game--SHIFT 2
12/10 -  club Meeting: Annual
Christmas Breakfast at Green
Valley
12/14 -  Magical Forest at
Opportunity Village
12/16 -  Magical Forest at
Opportunity Village
12/17 -  club Meeting: Chef
Keith Norman
12/19 -  Santa Hoolihan Day 1
12/21 -  Santa Hoolihan - Day
2
12/22 -  Santa Hoolihan Day 3
12/23 -  Set Up - Catholic
Charities
12/24 -  NO CLUB MEETING:
CHRISTMAS EVE/CLUB DAY
OF SERVICE
12/24 -  Catholic Charities -
Clothing drive

    

 

Bruce was happy about his Cancun trip and about the Broncos' win. 
 Judy Lloyd happily told of her Thanksgiving visit to her 99 year old
aunt in Minneapolis.  Darcy Dougherty happily recalled her brother and
sister-in-law spending their vacation here, and Dave Chase was
unhappy that the "Patriots were robbed." Larry Bettis  contributed,
since "he had to spend a week in Hawaii."  Debbie Mitsch had a sad
dollar because member Tom Bramlett is very ill.  Bob Hulshouser  was
happy that former Silverado  Interact all-star Edna Martinez is doing
well at Notre Dame.  Susan Johnson  was happy that she and
husband  Eric, will be playing Mr. and Mrs. Santa Claus for the 10 th
year,  and they will be running a marathon in Sacramento.  Christine
Smith had a happy dollar celebrating her trip to Arizona.   Jim Frey had
a fist full of dollars celebrating his five grandkids visiting.   Pres Duane
was happy that his alma mater,  BYU, has been invited to the Las
Vegas Bowl.  Also of note: Bobbi and Sandy Ellis, our honorees at the
Gala, have donated $1000 to our Nevada Rotary Foundation (NRF) .

A Club Assembly was held  in lieu of a
program speaker.   Our club is and will be
doing amazing community service. Highlights
included Jay Larson, Mike Peterson and
others reporting on projects including the All
Star Soccer Game, volunteering at the Magic
Forest for Opportunity Village, and on the
500 $2 bills that the Club inserts into Holiday
Cards. New and gently used clean clothing,
personal hygiene and baby products are
being collected for the Catholic Charities
Homeless Store.  Santa Hoolihan has a bum wheel this year, and other
members, including Pres Duane,  need to provide him extra help.  The
President Elect Training Seminar (PETS), the Rotary Rose Parade
Float project, and the Souper Bowl of Caring projects are approaching.
  The Teacher Mini-Grants and Corazon Super Build in Mexico are
planned as is the improved RCGV Bike Rodeo, which was awarded
 District Grant.  Another grant bought books for our Literacy
Campaign.

The Foundation Dinner is planned in Ontario
with the Rotary International (RI) President’s
address, and  District Assembly is
approaching, RYLA youth training will again
be in Crestline, California, and the District
Conference is in May.   The RI  Convention
is  in Seoul, Korea,  May 29 - June 1, 2016.

Debbie M. reported on membership.  She
suggests using the  "What's Rotary?"
brochure,  available at the greeting desk
each meeting, to assist in recruiting. 
 Membership applications are on our

website.  Susan J. told us our foundation (NRF) is in full swing,  Our
members should be proud that the Club has now exceeded $100,000
in giving to the International Rotary Foundation.  End of the year
contributions are still needed.

Darcy said that the Gala netted $12,000 for
the NRF and another $4000 for  Club

 



Clothing drive
12/31 -  No club Meeting
January 2016
01/07 -  club Meeting:Tamara
Tyrbouslv
Rotary Club Green Valley
meets Thursdays, 7:00 a.m.,
WildHorse Golf Club

 
 

Projects .  Mike Soden listed some specific
grants including Library Tree ($600), SNAPS
($700.), GVHS ($1500) and Students of the
Month ($300). President Duane and PDG
Larry are in the process of re-working the
Club By-Laws and Policies and Procedures. 
Pres Elect Bob Hulshouser reported on the
upcoming club elections.  He recounted
 Interact’s successes at Silverado and Green
Valley High School. RCGV is truly busy and
involved!

Ashley concluded the meeting with the raffle.  New member Jim
Hooban won and scored eight bucks.

Twenty Forth Annual Prep All-Star Games

Set for December 9th, Volunteers needed

One of Rotary Club Green Valley's (RCGV)  longest, most successful
events is coming up at UNLV, Wednesday, December  7th, when the
24th annual high school all-star soccer game is scheduled.  Charter
member Jim Frey, who retired as a Dean from UNLV, was 
instrumental in founding the games.  Jim handed off the chair position
three years ago to Mike Peterson.  An estimated 1,000 viewers
attended last year's game, which was held in the spring, well after the
close of the season.  College scouts are usually present, and it is
thought that the December date will draw more college reps.

Moving the game to next week is appealing, probably enhancing
performance,  since the regular season ends in much closer proximity
to December than the past when it was held in the spring.    The soccer
game is a volunteer intense program, and Mike is hoping that large
numbers will be able to volunteer for one of the two shifts, the first
beginning at 4:00 p.m.  and the second at 6:30.

First Shift volunteers will be needed to collect and sell admissions, to
hang banners,  for concession stand stocking, and for grilling
hamburgers and hotdogs.  Hats off to local Frito-Lay executive Joe
Reuber, who makes product available for us to sell at the game.
  During the second shift, volunteers will  continue the grilling and
working the concession stand.  They will also sell tickets for our  50-50
fund raising raffle and they will assist in the tear down.

Mike recently e-mailed the membership that grill masters are needed
as is a soccer-literate announcer to act as a spotter for Ted Gruner
who does the Public Address work.  $25.00 program adds are again
available.  The business card ads were purchased by members
Gardberg, Havins, Larsen, Hoolihan, Margolis, Paxton, Holsinki,
Dworkin, Dougherty, Hulshouser, Johnson and Frizell last year.  The
ads will be renewed automatically unless the advertisers opt out by
notifying Mike P. of their desire to opt out.
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Guests           
 

Christina Tomlison                          Stacy Mulligan
Steve Banta                                     Heidi Woodruff
Bill Marohidis
 

Visiting Rotarians
Ted Durant - Lake Oswego, OR
 

 

 

 

 

 

 


